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May 14, 2015 

 

Re:  AB1123 

 

Dear Assemblyman Mayes: 

 

I am authorized to and write in opposition to AB1123 on behalf of the California Dispute 

Resolution Council. 
 

The CDRC is a nonprofit membership corporation which, since its organization in 1994, 

has been devoted to advocating for fair, accessible and effective alternative dispute 

resolution processes before the Legislature, state administrative agencies and the courts.  

The membership of the CDRC consists of ADR neutrals, both arbitrators and mediators, as 

well as community dispute resolution agencies and ADR providers.   
 

Although the CDRC was not formed until after the Dispute Resolution Programs Act had 

been enacted in 1986, it has been steadfast since its organization in support and defense of 

the Act and the community dispute resolution agencies organized to deliver services 

pursuant to the Act. 
 

The crucial feature of DRPA is that it was intended to provide funding for resolution of 

disputes outside the court system.   According to the legislative findings at the time, “greater 

use of alternatives to the courts . . . should be encouraged.”  The Act provided for County 

Boards of Supervisors to receive DRPA revenues derived from a portion of court filing fees 

and to make grants to appropriate community agencies from such funding.  The premise of 

using court filing fees as a source of funding was that resolution of disputes without resort to 

the judicial system would relieve the courts from having to cope with disputes that were 

better served by other processes. 
 

To provide for courts to administer DRPA revenues would represent a fundamental 

policy change.  Even if courts were to continue making grants to community agencies, the 

agencies would become components of the judicial system instead of alternatives.  Such a 

fundamental policy change, which the CDRC believes would not be advisable, should in any 

event not be made without a full debate in which the Legislature hears from all stakeholders, 

including community dispute resolution agencies, volunteers who deliver their services and 

members of the public who benefit from the services. 
  

The courts undoubtedly merit additional funding in order adequately to serve the public’s 

needs.  However, that funding should be provided directly by appropriations to the judicial 

system and not be diverting DRPA revenues to fund court-sponsored mediation programs. 

  

Sincerely, 

 
Michael R. Powell 

 

 


